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 April-May 2023 
The weather is changing here in Mongolia. In April there were 
days when it is difficult to determine if it was spring or winter 
but by the end of May it was definitely spring with rain 
turning everything green. 

We were blessed to have Bro. Bill Patterson and Bro. Jason Ritchie as they 
worked on the Mongolian Bible Translation. It was a joy to fellowship 
with these men and have them preach at church. Much was accomplished 
during their time here. We are blessed to have two of the translators as 
members of our church. Please pray for the continued Bible translation 
work. 

We had a great day celebrating Easter. It was a wonderful day with 
our church family and many guests. Our church sang two choir 
specials. We also heard a great message from Bro. Ritchie. 

Our Bible College students are continuing their studies. We will soon 
have the final exams for this semester. Please pray that we finish 
well. Also, pray for the students as they are determining God’s will for 
them. 

One Sunday in May, after our church services, our family went to 
Straight Paths Baptist Church. Tammy was asked to speak to their teen 
girls. Their teacher, Boloroo, is also our Mongolian language teacher. 
After that, I preached in their afternoon service. It was a blessed time of 
fellowship with our friends. Please pray for Pastor Togsoo and this 
church. 

We had another ladies meeting in May. It was well attended and we had 
many guests. One of our ladies, Ganchimeg, gave her testimony. It was a 
blessed time of encouragement and fellowship for our ladies. 

Our teens enjoyed food, fun, and fellowship during our monthly 
activities. One of our teens graduated high school in May. Pray for her 
decisions and our teens will grow in the Lord. 

Our oldest son, Colton, graduated from Bible College in May. He and his wife, Caylin, have 
moved to New Hampshire to work in a church. Please pray for them. 

This summer we will have many extra activities. Please pray that we will encourage believers 
and reach the lost during these activities. 

Thank you again for your prayers and support. 
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